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Dublin can be heaven……………. 
 

Even the most curmudgeonly among us will under pressure admit 

that there is a certain magic about this time of year. I strolled 

through town last Sunday afternoon and was struck by the buzz and 

the chatter among the Christmas shoppers and the general air of 

good humouredness evident on the faces of so many, especially the 

children. People are busy choosing what gift will be just right for 

family members and friends and are parting with their hard earned cash in the process. My December 

Sunday stroll however also had glimpses of a different reality a reality evidenced by those huddled in 

closed office building doorways in sleeping bags or the faces of those with an empty coffee cup held 

out in the hope of a kindness from a passer-by. Like every city in the world Dublin has its share of the 

haves and the have-nots and sometimes the gap is enormous. Let’s keep that reality before us lest we 

get too carried away! 

Dublin isn’t always heaven! 
 

Our Advent days were brightened last week by the confirmation that Pope Francis will travel to 

Ireland in August of 2018 for the international meeting of families.  He will find a very different place 

to that visited by his predecessor St. John Paul II in the autumn of 1979.  I have vivid memories of 

that first papal visit since I was a student in Clonliffe College at the time and one of those privileged 

to serve at that wonderful Eucharistic gathering in the Phoenix Park. I was the Thurible bearer on the 

day (the holy smoke machine as the altar servers call it) and had the great joy of greeting the now 

sainted pope in the sacristy under the papal cross before the Mass began.  I will never forget the 

moment, when after the procession of the bishops and visiting clergy, myself and Cyril Mangan (now 

parish priest in Blanchardstown) led the Papal procession on to the altar. When we emerged onto the 

altar area a shout went up from the crowd as they caught their first glimpse of the Holy Father, the 

first successor of Peter to set foot on Irish soil; a million people shouting together leaves an 

impression.  
 

But so much has changed since 1979 and the Catholic Church is an altogether more humble 

institution in the Ireland of the 21
st
 century, there is no longer the unhealthy deference towards 

bishops and clergy that created the context in which shameful things happened and were so easily 

covered up.  Accountability and transparency are the order of the day, and rightly so! 
 

It’s doubtful that anything like a Phoenix Park Mass will attract so many people for this papal visit 

2018 but then this Pope is a Pope for a different time, a different church. The simplicity of Francis of 

Assisi shines through him and is both refreshing and challenging; and God knows we need refreshing 

and to be challenged. St. Francis responded to the Lord when he spoke to him and asked him to 

“rebuild my church” – It seems another master builder has been sent in our own time. 

 

Fr. Philip Curran 
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Lucan Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community 

Centre, Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 

6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening hours: Monday to 

Friday 10 am to 1 pm and 2pm to 4 pm each day, 

convenience, please arrive before 12.30 p.m. in the 

morning, and before 3.45pm in the afternoon, as 

we close promptly.   
 
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 0761 

07 4000 – opening hours 9 am to 8 pm Monday to 

Friday. 
 
 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline  

are both on the same number 0761 07 2000. 

Our services are free and confidential. 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7 pm to 8.30 pm.  FLAC telephone and 

referral line 1890 350250. Please note that FLAC 

provides Free Legal Advice and not Free Legal 

Aid.  

 

Revenue Offers some  
Timely Advice to Shoppers 
In the busy run up to Christmas, Revenue is 

advising shoppers to be wary. Some deals really 

are just too good to be true, and what looks like an 

attractive offer can ultimately be an expensive or 

even a dangerous, mistake. The important things to 

remember are: 
 

Online Shopping has Tax and Duty Implications 

Whether your purchases originate outside the EU 

or in another EU Member State, online shopping 

can have tax and duty implications, and you may 

be liable for tax and duty on your online purchases 

when your goods arrive. All goods from non-EU 

Member States are liable to tax and duty on arrival 

here. Last year, Revenue officers in postal depots 

nationwide applied charges to more than 70,000, 

adding an average €33 in tax and duty per parcel. 

Alcohol or tobacco products bought online or by 

mail order are liable to tax and duty on arrival in 

the State, whether they originate in another EU 

Member State, or outside the EU. A case of wine 

for sale online at €60 might look like a great deal. 

However, if the price is low, tax and duty have 

probably not been paid and Revenue may seize the 

wine on arrival. You are liable for the tax and duty. 

Excise duty and VAT on an average case of 12 

bottles of wine originating in another EU country 

will add more than €60 bringing the price you 

actually pay to over €120. 

 

Counterfeit Goods are Illegal and can be 

Dangerous 

The counterfeit trade operates in the shadow 

economy evading tax, translating into lost revenue 

for legitimate businesses and their employees, loss 

of jobs, and often funding organised criminal 

gangs. There are no health and safety standards in 

the counterfeit business, so these fake products are 

often unsafe, or even dangerous. 
 

Revenue seizes counterfeit goods at import or 

export. This means that you will lose your goods 

and your money, and it’s very unlikely that a seller 

who trades in fake goods will refund your loss. 

In short, that advice is to be careful – if a deal 

looks too good to be true, it probably is! 

Confidential Free Phone Number. 
 

If businesses or members of the public have any 

information regarding the smuggling or sale of 

illicit alcohol, tobacco products, or counterfeit 

goods they can contact Revenue in confidence on 

free phone number 1800 295 295. 

  

CIC Christmas Holiday Arrangements 
The CIC in Ballyowen will close at 4:00 p.m. on 

Wednesday the 21st of December and will re-open 

again on Tuesday the 3rd of January. Clondalkin 

CIC will close at 12:30 on the 23rd and will also 

re-open on the 3rd. The Citizens Information 

Phone Service (0761 07 4000) will be closed from 

the 23rd to the 27th of December inclusive. There 

will be no FLAC clinic in Ballyowen CIC on the 

22nd or on the 29th of December. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Come and have a look! 
 

St Mary’s  
Friday  

Photography Soirée 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Exhibition of Photographs 
 

Lucan Library 
Newcastle Road 

Running to 7th January 

 

 

 

 



Unsightly Posters….. 
Over recent years Lucan has enjoyed an 

understanding that the village landscape would not 

be marred by election posters or advertisements.  In 

my opinion this has contributed to the fresh and 

clean appearance of Lucan village.   
 

Unfortunately this same understanding does not 

apply to Lucan environs.  The railings, posts and 

verges, especially at road junctions and 

roundabouts, have become billboards for 

commercial, election and charitable promotions 

and events.  The advertisements and posters are 

designed and placed to catch the eye of the passer-

by and motorist.   
 

Is this not a safety hazard, a distraction to drivers 

where care of both pedestrians and drivers should 

be a priority? Is planning permission needed for 

such displays?  I have to date been unsuccessful in 

receiving answers to these questions. 
 

However I do acknowledge that the signs on the 

Newcastle Road/Esker Road grass verge have been 

removed.  I wish to thank Mr Eddie Taaffe, SDCC 

Planning Department for addressing this situation. 
 

Le meas,  

Maria Murphy.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Newcastle/ Hillcrest Rd Junction 
The filter arrow at the Newcastle/ Hillcrest Rd 

junction requires urgent attention. Because it only 

works intermittently, it has resulted in cars waiting 

to turn right onto Hillcrest Rd, being stranded in 

the turning box at a red light when no filter arrow 

appears. The cars then have to make a dash to turn 

right at the same time as the pedestrian lights come 

on.  
 

This is an extremely dangerous practice that can 

only end in a nasty accident. This busy junction 

must have a filter arrow at all light sequences to 

allow safe driving and a safe pedestrian crossing.  
 

All councillors and traffic management please take 

note. 

Sincerely,  

Teresa Carabini. 

The Celbridge Concert Orchestra 
Annual Christmas Concert 
The Celbridge Concert Orchestra is performing 

their Annual Christmas Concert  

in Celbridge Manor Hotel  

on 11th December at 3pm.  

Special guests are the Newbridge Concert Band. 

Tickets: adults €10, concessions €5 and under 16's 

are free. All welcome. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan Lions Club 
"Serving the Community since 1988" 

Lucan Lions Club would like to 

thank everyone who supported our 

recent Food Appeals and Bag 

Packing in Marks and Spencers 

(Liffey Valley), Tesco ( Lucan and 

Celbridge ) and SuperValu( Lucan ).This very busy 

range of activities has enabled our food collection 

and fundraising for our Annual Christmas Food 

Appeal. All of the proceeds from these fundraising 

events are being distributed back into the 

community, through food hampers, to assist those 

less well off at Christmas time. Lions Club 

members, with some loyal and dedicated 

supporters, will still be out in force over the next 

two weekends in Lucan.  
 

 Christmas Food appeal in Eurospar, 

Lucan on 9
th

, 10th and 11
th

 December, 

and. 

 Christmas Food Appeal SuperValu, Lucan 

on 17, 18 and 19 December. 
 

If you would like to help us out at any of the above 

venues (volunteer for one or two hours to collect) 

or if you require any further information please 

contact: 

President Ray Barnes  rbhome13@gmail.com  

(Mob: 086 2394616)  

PRO Mattie McCabe  matmccabe@eircom.net  

(Mob: 087 9006999) 

The ACRE Project 
 

Christmas Trees Sale 
 

3
rd

 – 15
th

 December, 10 – 4pm 

Salesian College entrance 
Maynooth Road, Celbridge 

 

Lucan Newsletter 
Christmas arrangements 

 

There will be two more issues before the 

Christmas break: 

 

Sunday 18
th

 December 

and 

Sunday 25
th

 December – Christmas Day 

mailto:rbhome13@gmail.com
mailto:matmccabe@eircom.net


Parish Notes 
 

St Mary’s, Lucan  
www.stmarysparishlucan.ie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday Scriptures for Advent 

Sr Geraldine will lead a group to read and pray 

the scripture readings for the following Sunday. 

All welcome to meet each Thursday during 

Advent in the Bungalow at 7.30pm. 
 

The Evening with St. Mary’s Parish Pastoral 

Council on Monday 5
th

 
Many thanks to all those who participated in this 

event last Monday – some interesting suggestions 

emerged during the discussions … and even more 

over the cup of tea and indeed the following 

morning in the Parish Centre when some people 

had had a better chance to mull over their ideas!  

More details to follow in the coming weeks. 

One suggestion that anyone could take up now is 

that the Newsletter Team would welcome more 

local news items especially about things that are 

happening in the three parishes.  So if you and/or 

your parish group are planning a special event or 

have some news you’d like to share, please think 

about doing a short piece for the Newsletter. 

Another issue is that a number of groups could do 

with extra volunteers to assist with their work.  For 

example, the Legion of Mary has been asked to 

take on local home visitations but they just don’t 

have enough members to do so.   One of the ‘late’ 

(on the Tuesday) ideas to emerge was about setting 

up a small team of people to help maintain the 

highest standards in the kitchens in the Parish 

Centre.  If you’ve a few hours to spare, your help 

would be very much appreciated.  You can be 

assured of a great welcome and reception by 

current members in these and, indeed, any other 

groups that might be of interest to you.  Just drop 

in your contact details to the Parish Office or 

Sacristy, letting us know your area of interest and 

your availability, and we’ll put you in touch with 

the relevant organiser. 

God bless 

 

Christian Meditation 

We meet each Tuesday  at 8pm in The Bungalow.   

Everyone welcome.  Sr. Geraldine, 6217158 

 

Giving Tree Appeal 
Do check out the Giving Tree in St Mary's Church, 

which you can help to decorate by attaching  one of 

the cards provided ,and putting the amount on the 

card into the adjacent box, the tree will be in situ 

until the end of the Christmas period . All proceeds 

go to the above charities. 
 

Legion of Mary 

The above meet every Wednesday evening in the 

Bungalow at 6.30pm.  (just ring door bell) 

New members are more than welcome. 
 

Bethany Group 

Bethany Group is available to listen to or just be 

there for anyone who is feeling lonely or lost 

following the death of a loved one.  We meet on 

the 2
nd

 Monday of each month from 10.30am-

11.30am, also on the 4
th

 Thursday of each month 

from 8pm - 9pm.  Parish Centre – 6217041  
 

Church Art Calendars for sale in  

Sacristy  and Parish Office.  €1.20.  
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Vincent de Paul  
Annual Christmas Collection  

will be at all Masses THIS Sat/ Sun 10
th

 /11
th

 Dec.  

Many thanks for your generosity. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Parish of Divine Mercy,  
Lucan South  
www.lucansouthparish.net 

 
 
 
 
 
 

St Mary's Folk Group 
Our next Mass takes place this Sunday 12.15pm. 

Please come along and join in the singing. 
 

Adoration During Advent 
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 

 will take place each Monday  and 

Thursday afternoon during Advent 

 from 2pm – 3pm 

ALL WELCOME 

 

Holy Hour - Monday 12th December 
Our second Hour of Adoration will take  place 

THIS Monday 12
th

 December  from 

7.30 to 8.30pm in the Church. 

All welcome 

 

Lost property: If you have lost a Purse or a 

Set of Keys over the year, please call to St 

Mary's Parish Office to see if yours is one  

of the collection we have here.  

 As, after Christmas the contents of the  

purses will be given to Charity and the  

keys and purses will be discarded. 

 

http://www.stmarysparishlucan.ie/
http://www.lucansouthparish.net/


St. Patrick’s 
Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown 
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 
 
 

Bethany Bereavement Support Group 

Our December meeting will take place on 

the second Wednesday - 14
th

 December at 8-

9pm.   Our meetings will resume in January as 

usual on the third Wednesday.  

This is a voluntary parish based ministry which 

aims to help and support those who have suffered a 

loss through bereavement or otherwise. Grieving is 

a natural process which can be helped by someone 

listening with empathy and understanding. We 

meet on the third Wednesday of each Month 

from 8pm to 9pm in the Pastoral Centre, St. 

Patrick’s Church. This is a free, confidential 

service and is available to everyone in Lucan and 

the outlying areas.   

We can be contacted through the Parish office: Tel: 

(01) 628 1018 or 089 2507213, or 

Email: stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net 

 
 

 

 

 

   

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

          

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Lucan Active Retirement Assoc 
Christmas Dinner in Lucan Golf Club: Friday 9

th
 

December at 7.30pm for dinner at 8pm 
 

Christmas Party and A.G.M. on Thursday 15
th

 

December 11.35. 
 

Whist Results: Tuesday December 6
th

  

1
st
: Eithne McDonald 

2
nd

 Marguerite Cunningham 

3
rd

 Niall Marron 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Crosscare Food Appeal  

There was a 

tremendous 

response to last 

weekend’s food 

appeal in parishes to help families in need 

this Christmas. Thanks to everyone for their 

support. Crosscare staff are working around the 

clock to ensure food is collected and delivered as 

soon as possible. If you can, please help 

by delivering food donated directly to your local 

Crosscare foodbank – this would really help to get 

donations out as soon as possible to people who 

need them. 
  

Foodbanks are operating in the following areas: 

Brackenstown, Darndale, Glasnevin, 

Blanchardstown, Dundrum, Jobstown and Dun 

Laoghaire. For information on collections from 

Churches contact Valerie Cummins, 01 860 3166 / 

087 1744075 / Email: vcummins@crosscare.ie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Cards for Sale 
************************************************** 

In Aid of Peter McVerry Trust 
 

Box 10 for €5 

********************************* 

In Aid of Nagarhope 
Pack of 12 for €5.  Contact Niamh on 

087-0666891 or call to 191 Beech Park.  All 

proceeds go directly to helping children in Nepal.  

Thank you for your support. 

**************************************** 

Above cards are available at  

St Mary's Parish Centre 

Lucan Methodist Church 
 

Carols by Candlelight 
 

December 15
th

 2016 at 8pm 

 
Come join us for our  

Annual Christmas celebrations 

 
All are Welcome!!   

Please bring a friend 
 

Coffee and mince pies afterwards 
 

We wish you a joyful 

and peaceful Christmas 

  

CAROL SINGING FOR SIMON 
 

Our Annual Carol Singing around the 

Estates and beyond in aid of the Dublin 

Simon Community takes place on 

Thursday 15
th

 and Friday 16
th

 Dec 

 7pm to 9pm 
 

We require Singers and Musicians of all 

Ages and Standards. Collectors too. 

Carol sheets provided.  Covered by Garda 

Permit.  Accompanied Children welcome. 

Come along and bring your friends and stay 

for as long or short as you like. 
 

We meet at layby in front of St.Joseph’s 

Girls’ Secondary School at 6.45pm 
 

Phone Eoin at 086 0661184 if you can make 

it or want to join at any stage 

 

http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/
mailto:stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net
mailto:vcummins@crosscare.ie


 
Lucan Drama 
The final performance of 'Subtraction' by 

Kevin Mc Fillen took place last Sunday 

night in the Mill Theatre Dundrum and 

was very well received. It was an epic 

performance, so very well done Vincent Casey (a 

very young director!) as he was described by the 

adjudicator), cast and crew. We didn't win but we 

were not far behind! 
 

George Hogan was one of the nominations for best 

performer but was tipped at the post by a very 

competent actress, Sarah Gallagher, from the 

Moate Club in Naas. The Moate Club with the play 

'A Visitor from Hollywood' by Neil Simon was the 

deserving winner of the 2016 One Act All Ireland 

Drama Finals. The standard of all plays was 

amazingly high and dealt with a variety of issues 

which touch all areas of society. It was a 'magic' 

weekend and highly organized by The Balally 

Players. Highest congratulations to all involved 
 

Next event is our two 'Theatre /Dinner' events 

which take place on Friday 27th January and 

Friday 3rd March. This event consists of 4 course 

dinner in the Hanora D' Restaurant followed by a 

One Act Play (a different play each month), €25, 

great value and a lovely gift for Christmas!!!  

Contact Spa Hotel for gift vouchers for these 

events. 
 

We will of course be producing a full length play 

for our Spring Production which will be 

performed April/May. Further details of 

auditions/readings will be available early in the 

New Year. 
 

www.lucandrama.ie../ Find us on Facebook 

Email: dramalucan@gmail.com 

Bernie 0864015794; Sheila 0872547725 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Liffey Sound 96.4fm 
Thank you to everyone involved in 

our Outside broadcast from Eurospar, 

Ballyowen Castle shopping centre last 

Saturday, presenter John O'Reilly for 

playing the Christmas tunes, Jamie 

O'Grady and Adam Fulton for technical support 

and the management and staff of Eurospar.  
 

We also want to thank the kids from the Catherine 

Casey school of dance who kindly came in to our 

studios to help record our Christmas greetings this 

year. Have a listen out for them on 96.4FM, it will 

warm your heart this Christmas season. 
 

Stephen Kelly from the Irish Guide Dogs for the 

Blind will be interviewed by Michael O'Toole on 

"Lucan Beat" this Monday the 12th of December at 

4pm. Stephen will be chatting about their Puppy 

Walking Programme drive for volunteers.  
 

Check out all our latest podcasts on our website 

and on our Facebook page 

www.liffeysoundfm.ie 

www.facebook.com/liffeysoundfm  

Liffey Sound- Your station, Your voice 

 

 

Lucan in the news again! What a dreadful crime 

committed on Friday night last as a life 

was lost in Griffeen Valley Park. You’d be 

afraid to be out anywhere these days with 

the regularity of such events in our 

country! 
 

Spotted Lucan Gospel Choir on telly, 

performing at the opening of the live crib 

in the Mansion House this past week! 

Spotted several Lucan children on the Late Late 

Toy Show also! We’re the talk of the country...... 

 

Leixlip Lights – well done to 

Leixlip on their Christmas Lights! 

There’s a bit of magic about when 

you see the night lit up. It’s a pity 

Lucan can’t do the same...... 

 

Get Well Wishes to Fr. Denis Carroll from St. 

Patrick’s - Hope you make a speedy recovery! 

 

Roadworks on the old Tandy’s Lane at Tesco this 

week – crossing the road at this point should be 

much safer, once cars can be prevented from 

parking along here. Double yellow lines made no 

difference up to now! 

 

More poles – Lucan is awash with poles, many 

with nothing on them! New ones have appeared at 

the entrances to Hillcrest estate! We await to see 

what these bring! 

Birthday Greetings 
 

Happy 6th Birthday  

to Conor  

on 13th December  

and to Eoghan who celebrates  

his 3rd Birthday on 17th December. 
 

Lot of love from Nanny and 

Granddad Cummins 

 

Happy 18th Birthday  

to Leah on the 10th December. 
 

Love ð Mam, Dad, Lauren and Jamie 

 



Christmas Cards 
The watery sun codded me. Outside it was a 

cold December morning and the frost made 

the opening of the letter box difficult. 
 

The hinged letter-box squeaked as it opened 

revealing a number of letters of all sorts. I 

shivered as I removed them and quickly went 

back indoors; glad to be in the warmth again. 
 

We sat together at the kitchen table and began 

sorting the post and it was then she said 

“There it is” pointing at a large red envelope 

with a very distinctive spidery handwriting in 

green ink. “That has to be the one from Andy 

and Betty” my wife confidently predicted, 

before we even opened the letter. The letter 

knife keenly opened the envelope and inside 

was a Christmas card; a Vermeer print of a 

house scene displaying the colours the artist is 

famous for.  
 

It was a déjà vu moment. Every year we had 

received a similar type of card since we 

moved into this house from people we knew 

only as Andy and Betty which we had learned 

from their signatures.  We knew nothing else 

about them except that they posted the letter in 

Dublin every year on the 8th.of December. We 

got this information from the legible postmark 

on the envelope.  
 

The card had no verse but a Gothic script 

styled “Seasons Greeting” and their spidery 

first name signatures written on it again in that 

seasonal green ink. That was our sum total 

knowledge of the mysterious card senders. 
 

Over the years we had wracked our brains and 

tried to recall any Andrew or Elizabeth we had 

ever known and have always drawn a blank. 

We finally had to admit that we did not know 

any Andy or Betty and would not even know 

the card senders if we met them on the street.  
 

But the “who are Andy and Betty” mystery 

was deeper than that because while the address 

is correct on the letter the name on the 

envelope is not our name. Even stranger still 

it’s not the name of the person we bought the 

house from ten years ago. We eventually 

learned it’s the name of the family from whom 

they bought the house and lived in it for ten 

years before we bought it from them. 

 

For us this annual card puzzle had become 

part of our Christmas tradition. Every year we 

asked ourselves the same questions. Why 

would someone send cards to people they did 

not know?  Why, we tried to reason, would 

you send cards to someone who had moved 

from this address about twenty years ago? And 

finally, if they did know them why did they 

not know they had moved twenty years ago? 

In spite of all our reasoning the motives of our 

mystery card senders remained unclear. 
 

I know sending 

cards is 

increasingly a 

minority position 

as the Internet 

rapidly erodes 

one of the 

season’s most 

charming traditions. But you see along with 

the rest of the minority I get great pleasure in 

sending and receiving Christmas cards even 

though we receive less than half the number 

we did five years ago. What makes cards 

special is the time and thought that goes into 

buying the right card for the person and then 

posting it including your signature and a short 

message.  A few days later that person opens 

up an envelope and reads your signature — or 

better yet, your short note. 
 

What that process says is that friendship or 

kinship means something and that it’s worth 

the effort. But, as in the case of Andy and 

Betty, most importantly the card says that the 

ties haven’t been broken, that even if you 

haven’t seen someone in, for example, two 

decades, that person is still in your heart and 

thoughts and remains part of your life. And 

maybe Andy and Betty are right to send those 

cards because the less you open your heart to 

others, the more your heart suffers. 
 

Three years ago, on cue, our card arrived but 

this time only signed by Betty in a familiar 

spidery handwriting. 
 

Sadly this year we got no card from Betty. We 

both prayed she has become a convert to 

electronic communications. 

 

 

Michael Slator 



                    CHOOL               

             NEWS 
 

 

 

Coláiste Phádraig 
Fundraising: Well done to the 3

rd
 yr students 

involved in the recent Sweet and Cake Sale in the 

school canteen with all funds raised going towards 

the Zambia trip next summer. The students 

organised the event as part of their CSPE Junior 

Cert Project and in total they raised 340e so they 

money will be put to good use. Thanks to everyone 

who supported this good cause. Thanks also to the 

local communities for supporting our main 

fundraising event of the year, the 5km sponsored 

walk.  The walk took place today (Thursday) and 

the amount raised will be known soon.  
 

Soccer: Our 1
st
 yr soccer team advanced to the 

3rd round of the Leinster Cup this week after 

defeating Coláiste Chraobh Abhann Kilcoole 5-0.  

In truth the margin of victory could have been 

greater such was Lucan’s domination throughout as 

they produced their best performance of the season 

to see off the threat of Kilcoole. The team began 

the game on the front foot as they attacked from 

the first whistle. They were rewarded for their 

high-tempo approach with the opening goal after 

10mins. Team captain Reece McCormack won the 

ball in midfield before releasing a perfect defence 

splitting through ball for the pacey Seán Foley. 

Séan took the ball in his stride and drove a left 

footed shot from the edge of the area into the near 

corner of the net to give his team the lead their 

enterprising play deserved. Josh Doyle doubled the 

team’s advantage soon after when he chased down 

a high ball and scored with a delicate left footed 

finish from a narrow angle. Flying winger Rory 

Delaney was the star of the show in the 2
nd

 half as 

he struck a stunning hat-trick to seal Lucan’s 

passage into the next round. His first goal was a 

near post finish after great work by Efe Ogaga out 

wide. His second was a powerful left footed 

thunderbolt from the edge of the area after a 

storming 40 yrd run. His final goal was a clinical 

finish across the keeper into the far corner off the 

post. The team next face the winners of Wexford 

CBS/ Clonkeen College in the 3
rd

 round for a place 

in the ¼ finals of the competition. Our u17 soccer 

team enjoyed a comprehensive 4-1 win against 

Coolmine CS in their opening Dublin League 

group match on Monday. Yasser Mahrouk (2), 

Thomas Oluwa and Eoin Massey scored the goals 

in a dominant team display. The team face 

Palmerstown College today (Thursday) for a place 

in the Leinster Junior Cup 1-4 finals.  

 

 
 

Football: Well done to our u16 football team who 

began their Dublin League “B” campaign on 

Wednesday with a deserved 6-12 to 4-08 victory 

over St. Declan’s Cabra in a high quality 

encounter. Centre Forward Matthew Dunne had a 

superb game for the team as he scored an 

impressive 2-7 while Left Half Forward Colm 

Walsh added a further 2 goals. Evan Walshe and 

Herkus Sviglinskas scored the other goals in a fine 

team display. Cathal Shanahan and Ryan McAuley 

stood out for the team in the backline as they 

defended with determination, resilience and 

intelligence. Lucan next face Castleknock College 

where victory will assure them of top spot in their 

3 team group and a home draw in the 1-4 finals of 

the competition.  
 

Cross Country: Well done to our cross country 

athletes who took part in the All-Ireland CBS 

Cross0-Country Championships held in ALSAA 

Sports Grounds last Friday. Conditions were good 

and we fielded three teams. Seán Kissane and 

Patrick Hughes were the top performers finishing 

in the top 25 out of a field of almost 200 

competitors in the under 14 event. Brendan Mc 

Cann and Reece Mc Cormack had an excellent 

showing in the under 15 race finishing in the top 

15. In the under 16 race Cathal Shanahan also had 

a top 15 finish and  Daniel Brady, as usual, had a 

decent run in the under 19 event. The next outing 

for our athletes will be the West Leinster 

Championships on January 26th 
 

Basketball: Well done to James Kebana and Silas 

Sunday who have both been selected for the u15 

Irish Basketball Development Squad. Both players 

were selected following the recent Inter-Regional 

tournaments and open trials that were held. The 

two players have been in tremendous form for their 

clubs and school this year so their call ups are 

richly deserved.  
 

Careers: Our LC students (and budding young 

architects of the future) attended an informative 

talk from DIT in the school this week. The students 

were given detailed accounts of the rich range of 

courses on offer at the college as well as the career 

opportunities available for graduates.  

 

 

St. Vincent’s, Castleknock College 
The closing date for receipt of applications for 

First Year 2018 is 31
st
 December 2016. 

Postal Application Forms may be downloaded 

from the website at www.cstleknockcollege.ie or 

are available from the Admissions Office at the 

College. 
 

Application Forms for our social outreach 

Scholarship Scheme 2017 are available on our 

website or from the Admissions Office. The 

closing date for 2017 is 31
st
 December 2016.  

http://www.cstleknockcollege.ie/


Lucan Community College 
Film Club: Our film club continues to grow in 

popularity every week. This week’s film is “Elf” 

which will get us all in to the festive spirit. There 

will also be a “Harry Potter” quiz. The film club is 

open to all first year students and takes place  

during lunch time. 
 

Rugby: After a long run of 7 games, our senior 

boys’ team finally made an exit from the Leinster 

competition at the semi-final stages. They lost out 

on a 20-5 score line to a well organised Pres 

Carlow team. Our players certainly did not go 

down without a fight and had led 5-3. Injuries early 

in the game to Alex Petras and Leon Duff (our 

outhalf and top scorer) certainly didn’t help our 

cause. It was a spirited team performance and a 

special mention to all our 6th players who have 

played their final game for the college. 
 

Gaelic Football: Well done to our u-16 boys’ team 

who had a 5 point win over Drimnagh Castle CBS. 

Best for Lucan were Michael Doyle, Ben O’Toole, 

Alex Hanley and Man of the match Lee Corcoran. 
 

Pop-up Café: Congratulations to 6th year class 

Harrington for their very successful pop-up café. 

This was organised as part of their Leaving Cert 

studies. The students were complimented for the 

high quality of food, and the excellent service 

provided. Well done to all involved. 
 

Christmas Carol Concert: Our annual Chamber 

choir Christmas concert will take place on 

Wednesday 21st December in the college. A great 

night’s entertainment is guaranteed. Admission for 

this evening event is free and all are welcome. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Joseph’s College 
Craft Fair: Thank you to the Parent’s Association 

for holding the annual craft fair last Saturday and 

Sunday, the 3
rd

 and 4
th

 December, and for all the 

work they have done for the school throughout 

2016! 
 

TY Musical: A huge congratulations to all of the 

Transition Year students on their fantastic musical 

Hairspray! Every show was better than the last, and 

all the hard work and time the students had put in 

was clear from their amazing performances! Thank 

you to all those who came along to see it too! 
 

German Tour: The German Tour for 2
nd

 Years 

took place this week from Tuesday the 6
th

 

December to Friday the 9
th

 December. The girls, 

along with some of their German teachers visited 

Berlin where they got to see some of Germany’s 

most historic sites, such as the Berlin Wall and 

Brandenburg Gate. They also attended German 

language classes while there to help improve their 

written and oral German, The trip was thoroughly 

enjoyed by all! 
 

TY Retreat: The Transition Year retreat to Mount 

St Anne’s retreat centre took place this week. The 

day of reflection was appreciated by all the girls 

after their hectic week during their musical.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Older Voices for Change 
Older Voices for Change is an established 

advocacy group voicing opinions on issues that are 

affecting older people within the Clondalkin, 

Lucan, Newcastle and Palmerstown area. 
 

If you feel you would like to work with us to make 

a difference please contact:  Eithne 085 7846007; 

Mairead 086 8446071; David 087 9402684. 

 

 

 

Lucan Goal Mile 
15

th
 Annual Goal Mile 

Christmas Day 25
th

 December 

10am – 12 noon 
 

Lucan Harriers Track, Newcastle Road 
 

Everyone welcome to take part 

Run – Walk – Jog! 

Family morning for all! 
 

Info: Gerard Martin 087-2132244 

areuactive@gmail.com 
 

Sponsorship Cards available on request 

Tea Dance 
Palmerstown Community & Youth 

Centre (beside Supervalu) 

Sunday 22
nd

 January 2017  

3pm – 6pm 
 

Live Band – Harmony 

Only €5 
 

Light Refreshments, Raffle and Prizes 

More information – 01-6166981 

 

 

mailto:areuactive@gmail.com


Lucan Charity Worker highlights the 
Plight of Refugees this Christmas 
Aid worker Niamh McCarthy is asking the people 

of her native Lucan to support Trócaire’s work 

with refugees and other vulnerable groups 

throughout the developing world this Christmas. 
 

Last year, over €1m was donated to Trócaire’s 

Christmas appeal, allowing the humanitarian 

agency to provide life-changing support to 

communities in over twenty countries around the 

world. 
 

Local aid worker Niamh McCarthy said: “I would 

like to say a huge thank you to the people of Lucan 

for their continued support of Trócaire’s overseas 

programmes. 
 

“I have seen the impact these donations have made 

on the ground. It is no exaggeration to say that they 

are life-changing. 
 

“Now more than ever we need to give the gift of 

hope and solidarity to those experiencing conflict 

and extreme poverty in the developing world. 

 
Local woman Niamh McCarthy with shoes once 

belonging to 5 year old Syrian refugee who wore 

them while she travelled over 2,000km before 

reaching a Trócaire-funded project in Serbia where 

she received humanitarian aid including new shoes 

for her continued journey to Germany. 
 

“Our Christmas appeal is vital for supporting our 

projects throughout the year, while our ethical 

Christmas Gifts range allows people in Lucan to 

buy real, practical gifts for some of the most 

vulnerable people in the world.” 

Trócaire, working in Serbia, Greece, Syria and 

Lebanon, is responding to the urgent needs of 

Syrian refugees by providing them with shelter, hot 

food, shoes, hygiene kits, baby supplies and health 

services. 
 

Trócaire also works with displaced people in 

countries such as Myanmar, Rwanda, South Sudan 

and the Democratic Republic of Congo (DRC). 

Donations to the organisation’s Christmas appeal 

will fund development and humanitarian projects 

throughout the developing world. 
 

To support Trócaire’s work this Christmas donate 

at trocaire.org/Christmas by calling 1850 408 408 

or visit Trócaire’s centres in Dublin, Cork and 

Belfast. 
 

This year’s ethical Christmas gifts range is now 

available to buy and include olive trees for 

Palestinian farmers (€5), chicks for families in 

Ethiopia (€7), solar lamps for families in the DRC 

(€15), school lunches for children in Somalia 

(€30), goats in Kenya (€50), beehives for Kenya 

(€65), care for mothers and their new born babies 

in Somalia (€85), water pumps and irrigation 

around the world (€100), land for a family home in 

Myanmar, Honduras and Guatemala (€150), a 

farming kit for families in the DRC (€200) and 

support for women’s small businesses around the 

world (€250). 
 

The 2016 gifts can be bought online at 

trocaire.org/gifts, by calling 1850 408 408 or at 

Veritas stores and selected Easons stores. One4All 

Trócaire cards are also available in Post Offices 

countrywide. Priced from €15 to €100. 

 

 

Do you ever feel 

there is something 

better you could do 

with your free time? Would you like a new 

opportunity to do something meaningful and 

rewarding? Does your day-to-day work ignore 

some of the valuable life skills you have built up 

over the years?  If you answered yes to any of the 

questions above, we may have the answer for you. 

Aware is currently recruiting for its Support 

Services. A three-hour weekly commitment that 

can and does make a significant difference in the 

lives of individuals and families who are dealing 

with depression or bipolar disorder. Aware will 

provide you with training and ongoing support.  

We need people who are reliable, empathic and are 

willing to commit to volunteering with Aware for 

at least eighteen months, to join our team.  This 

could be a great opportunity to develop a new 

focus in life. Why not have a look at our website 

and read more about the opportunities available? 

More information and application is available on 

www.aware.ie now (see ‘volunteering’). 

http://www.aware.ie/


Route 66 
Watch out for changes in the Route 66 Bus from 

City centre to Maynooth. Last week I travelled on 

this bus and was very surprised and a little anxious 

to see it bypass the slip road entrance on 

Ballyfermot Hill and proceed up to Ballyfermot, 

adding at least an extra half hour to the journey to 

Lucan. 

It seems that busses are unable to negotiate the 

sharp right hand turn at the site of the roadworks 

on Ballyfermot Hill. Mentioning this to friends 

they said it also happened to them on the 67 bus. 

This is not a great problem I suppose, but it would 

be nice if they announced this change of route on 

the bus intercom, as when the windows are fogged 

up, or in the dark  

(after 5 pm) it’s reassuring to know where you are, 

and some communication with the passengers 

would help. 

Scam Alert. Please be aware and alert to this 

scam which is happening now at Christmas when 

people are paying for their shopping with Visa 

cards and may not be as alert and careful as they 

normally would be. Several people in recent days 

have received phone calls from someone claiming 

to be from AIB Visa informing them that there has 

been recent transactions on their Visa Card 

amounting to large sums of money. The caller who 

will have some slight amount of information about 

you will then advise you to go to your bank and get 

a new card. If you question the mystery caller 

about how they know about your card transactions 

etc. the call will suddenly stop. This is another 

scam so please do not give any personal or banking 

details to them over the phone. People are busy 

coming up to Christmas and may believe these 

callers and get caught off guard by a convincing 

caller.  

If you receive such a call give no personal or 

banking details and ring your Visa 24 hour support 

service to report the matter.  

 

Christmas at Farmleigh 
Saturday 10

th
 December. 

Christmas Food and Craft Market from 10 am to 5 

pm. Festive Crib 10 am – 5 pm. 

12 noon – 12.30 pm Christmas Puppet Shows 

1.45-2.15pm with Julie-Rose McCormack 

3.30-4.00pm Christmas with Punch & Judy 

12.45 – 1.30pm Storytelling for Children 

2.30 – 3.15pm with Danielle Allison 

4.15-5pm Sue Brown 
 

1.30 – 3.30 pm Christmas Carol Singing with  

11 Coro Italiano (Ballroom) 

2.00 – 4.00pm Festive Barbershop Melodies with 

The Mellowchords (Outdoor) 
 

Sunday 11
th

 December 

10 am – 5 pm Christmas Food and Craft Markets 

10 am – 5 pm Festive Crib 

12 noon – 12.30 pm Christmas Puppet Shows 

1.45 - .15 pm with Julie-Rose McCormack 

3.30 – 4.00 pm Christmas with Punch & Judy 

12 noon – 4pm Festive Barbershop Melodies with 

The Mellowchords. 

12.45-1.30pm Storytelling for Children 

2.30 – 3.15pm with Danielle Allison 

4.15 – 5.00 pm Sue Brown 
 

1.30 – 3.30 pm Christmas Carol Singing with The 

Park Singers (Ballroom) 

1.00 pm – 4.00 pm Horse and Carriage Rides 

 

Christmas at Castletown 
Christmas Fair Sunday 11

th
 December 11 am – 

5 pm 

Free Admission with Santa, Nativity Scene and 

Live Music – Our Lady’s Gospel Choir, Leixlip 

and Bogdon Rusin, electric violin  

Friends from Red Embers Theatre Company will 

host Readings of Charles Dickens ‘A Christmas 

Carolô at 11.30, 1.30 and 3.30 with proceeds in aid 

of Pieta House. 

Live Nativity Scene during the Christmas Fairs.  

 

 

Alzheimer Cafe Leixlip - Christmas 
Party 
Wednesday December 14th 7-9pm 
Put on your glad rags or your favourite Christmas 

jumper and join us to celebrate the holiday season 

on Wednesday December 14th in "The 

Conservatory", Ryevale Nursing Home, Leixlip 

from 7-9pm.  Come along for the evening or drop 

by to learn more about the Cafe. Attendance is free 

of charge and there is plenty of parking available 

(www.alzheimercafeleixlip.ie  - phone 089 

4933533).   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan Library 
 

Esker Folk Group 
Tuesday 13 December, 6.30-8pm. 

Traditional songs and carols. 

All welcome (seasonal refreshments too) 
 

‘Twas the night before Christmas’ 
Storytime 

Monday 19 December, 6.30pm 

Special festive storytime with Sarah 

Tully. For all the family. Wear pyjamas, 

bring Teddy or other cuddly toy. Book 

one ticket per child attending, no ticket 

needed for adult. Booking essential,  via 

www.eventbrite.ie/e/twas-the-night-

before-christmas-storytime-tickets-

29650713081 

 

http://www.alzheimercafeleixlip.com/
http://www.alzheimercafeleixlip.com/
http://www.eventbrite.ie/e/twas-the-night-before-christmas-storytime-tickets-29650713081
http://www.eventbrite.ie/e/twas-the-night-before-christmas-storytime-tickets-29650713081
http://www.eventbrite.ie/e/twas-the-night-before-christmas-storytime-tickets-29650713081


Political Notes  
 
Cllr. Paul Gogarty  
 (Working with Independents Liona O’Toole and 

Guss O’Connell) 

Tel: 087-2752489  Email: info@paulgogarty.com 

Willsbrook Road junction: In response to my 

query on the frustrating ongoing road works the 

Council hopes these will be completed before 

Christmas. They add that "lights will be monitored 

through the use of CCTV cameras and intelligent 

traffic systems at this location and adjustments to 

the lights settings will tweaked should that be 

required". 

Tackling crime: Our Gardaí do a great job with 

restricted funding. A glaring deficit however is the 

lack of community guards, the modern equivalent 

of the Garda on the beat (something my colleague 

Liona has repeatedly pointed out). These are the 

dedicated professionals who liaise with local 

communities and know first-hand what’s going on. 

The Minister for Justice needs to slow down the 

photo ops and speed up the resources. An inter-

agency approach to tackling drug crime is also 

required. 

  

Gino Kenny TD ï People Before Profit 
Phone: 01-403007 / 01- 6183816 

Email: gino.kenny@oir.ie 

Cannabis for Medicinal Use: I would like to 

thank everyone who attended a very successful 

meeting on the case for Medical Cannabis in 

Ballyowen Community Centre. The meeting was 

very well attended from members of the local 

community and awareness was raised on the need 

for this product to be available to those who need 

it. The bill to legalise cannabis for medicinal use 

has passed to the second stage. I have been 

overwhelmed with the public support I have 

received and would like to thank everyone that 

took the time to contact me. There is a very real 

need for cannabis for medicinal use to be made 

legal and I will continue to fight for this.  

 
John Curran T.D. Fianna Fáil  
Email: John.curran@oireachtas.ie 

Phone: 01 6183792. facebook.com/john.curranff 

Twitter: @curranjohna 

Tree Maintenance at Ardeevin: The Council is 

currently preparing the procurement process to 

seek the services of a suitably qualified arborist to 

undertake the recommended works at Ardeevin 

estate with the objective of having the works 

carried out in early 2017. 

Reconstruction of the Steps at Dispensary Lane:  

South Dublin County Council has informed me 

that the survey for this work has been completed 

and a working plan for the reconstruction of the 

steps is being undertaken at present.  

Swimming Pool Update: This design team are 

currently working on a feasibility study and design 

for the pool layout. The Part 8 process including 

public consultation is anticipated to start in the first 

quarter of 2017.  

 

Cllr. William Lavelle - Fine Gael  
Chairman of SDCC Planning & Transport Committee. 

36 St. Andrews Drive, Lucan.  

0874107885. wlavelle@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

Lucan Traffic: Last week saw a special Council 

meeting which I had proposed on this topic. I am 

working on traffic light enhancements at number of 

locations. More next week… 

Leaf Sweeping: Please contact me if your 

road/estate has not been swept! 

Indoor facilities for youth and sports: Following 

the grant of planning permission for the new 

Adamstown Sports/Community Hall, I am 

continuing my work with other youth groups and 

sports clubs to develop more indoor facilities 

including youth cafes 

Last Friday night: On a night when the good 

name of Lucan was in the news for the wrong 

reasons with a heinous crime in Griffeen Valley 

Park, it was uplifting to see so many of Lucan's 

finest young people shining bright on the Late Late 

Toy Show! Well done! 

  

Frances Fitzgerald TD- Fine Gael 
Tánaiste, Minister for Justice and 
Equality 

01 457 7712 / Frances.fitzgerald@oir.ie  

www.francesfitzgerald.ie  

Local Jobs in Liffey Valley: Congratulations to 

new businesses which have opened in Liffey 

Valley recently including Pennys, Butlers Café and 

Cosmo Restaurant. Best wishes to staff and 

management with the busy weeks ahead. 

Endeavour Awards: Congratulations to all local 

groups who received Community Endeavour 

Awards including Esker Celtic Frame Football and 

Griffeen Valley Educate Together. I am delighted 

their valuable and worthwhile work has been 

recognised by these awards. 

Local Crime: I condemn the brutal attack in Lucan 

last Friday. Every effort will be made to bring the 

perpetrators of this dreadful shooting to justice and 

we will face down those who mistakenly think they 

can get away with these evil acts. Gardaí continue 

to take every possible measure to counteract 

activity of this kind and will have the continued 

support of Government in doing so.  

 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:gino.kenny@oir.ie
mailto:wlavelle@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie
mailto:Frances.fitzgerald@oir.ie


Cllr. Ed OôBrien - Fianna Fáil 
Constituency Office, 9/10 The Village Centre, 

Lucan. Ph: 01 6105811. Mob: 087 7997609 

E mail: eobrien@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

www.facebook.com/edobrienlucan 

Speed bumps at Canonbrook Estate: Following 

my representations SDCC have confirmed to me 

that they will carry out repairs to speed bumps in 

the Canonbrook estate as they are no longer useful 

due to their state of repair.  

Public Lighting in Haydens Park: The lighting 

on parts of the estate is to be examined with a view 

to increasing the number of lights following a 

number of incidents of anti -social behaviour on 

the estate. I would like to thank residents for 

bringing these incidents to my attention. 

Clinics: Every Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday 

by appointment at my constituency office. 

 

Cllr Vicki Casserly - Fine Gael  
Local Councillor Lucan/Palmerstown  
Tel: 0858317982. Email: vcasserly@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/vickicasserlyLucan 

Esker Drive: Following my ongoing 

representations, work has commenced on footpath 

repairs and dishing of kerbs on Esker Drive, should 

you have an area in need of attention causing 

pedestrian access issues, please contact me on the 

above email address 

Community Endeavour Awards: Last Friday 2
nd

 

December, SDCC hosted its annual Endeavour 

Awards, recognising community involvement and 

Spirit. It was a great celebration of all things local 

varying from sports to tidy towns, local radio, 

volunteerism and everything in between. As part of 

the Social and Community Strategic Policy 

Committee, it was a pleasure to be part of the 

committee whom initiated this very worthwhile 

event. Congratulations to all nominees and overall 

winners of the night. 

  

Cllr. Liona OôToole  Independent  

Chair of Lucan/Palmerstown Area Commitee 
lotoole@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

087-2795274. www.lionaotoole.co 
Traffic delays: Many traffic issues in the 

Willsbrook area have been brought to my attention 

which I am constantly raising with council 

management and requesting that prioritised 

consideration be given to residents including future 

roadworks. I will have the opportunity to discuss 

this issue and many more traffic concerns in the 

Lucan area at our SPC meetings and during our 

Lucan Access Study discussions.  

Swimming pool: Following my motions and 

questions raised to date I can now confirm that a 

design team has been appointed by the Council 

following approval of this stage of the process by 

the Department of Transport Sport and Tourism.  

This design team are currently working on a 

feasibility study and design for the pool layout. The 

Part 8 process including public consultation is 

anticipated to start in the first quarter of 2017. 

 

Caitríona McClean Rúnaí Connolly Sarsfield 

Cumann Fianna Fáil Lucan  
086-3898327 nó ag cmaemcclean@hotmail.com  
nó ag http://caitrionasthoughts.blogspot.ie/  
Chalet Gardens and Kew Park leaves: I have 

contacted SDCC as requested and am advised that 

Oxigen Environmental LDT will arrange to sweep 

the areas as soon as possible. 

Rough Sleeping: I have written to President 

Michael D Higgins to request that he might suggest 

the spare capacity in Collins barracks and 

Rathmines might be used if the army were to 

gather up and invite rough sleepers during the cold 

spells as a compassionate response. 

Local shuttle bus and accessing rail services: If 

you are interested in engaging please contact me. I 

have already had input from interested parties. 

Superdraw tickets: Those who have supported 

Fianna Fáil over the years might like to know you 

can part purchase a ticket from me and your 

support would be most appreciated.  

 

Cllr. Ruth Nolan Indepentents4Change 
Phone 0868540030. Email 

ruthnolan@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

Okambi Drug for the Treatment of Cystic 

Fibrosis: There has been a stalemate in the funding 

of this drug for people with Cystic Fibrosis. This 

drug improves lung function and prolongs the lives 

of these sufferers. While it is despicable that 

pharmaceutical companies can charge whatever 

they want for life saving drugs it is up to our 

national representatives to ensure these sufferers do 

not die waiting. If you know anyone with Cystic 

Fibrosis, lobby your TD’s on their behalf. 

Ramps for Foxborough: With support from my 

fellow Cllrs in Lucan I have secures traffic calming 

ramps for Foxborough Place, Way and Rise. 

CCTV for Griffeen Park: At the last Lucan Area 

Committee I tabled a motion requesting CCTV for 

Griffeen Park, it was passed. 

 

  

Transport Users - T. Newton 086 3127364 

With the success of the Phoenix Park Rail tunnel 

comes the demand for a feeder bus service to 

Lucan rail station at Adamstown. Initially all 

existing buses that serve Lucan can be extended up 

to the station. This would provide a 15 minute bus 

service to and from this station at no extra cost. A 

small section of road from Tandy’s Lane is needed 

to be opened into the station to make this happen. 

Lucan is very fortunate to have this great facility 

on its door step. 

This 15 minute service would create extra activity 

at the station to ease security concerns. 

mailto:eobrien@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie
http://www.facebook.com/edobrienlucan
mailto:vcasserly@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie
mailto:lotoole@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie


 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

It’s Christmas Draw time. Tickets should already 

be with teams; if not the team allocation is 

available at the club, as are extra tickets. This 

year’s draw has a €2,000 first prize and we need 

maximum support. It would be really helpful if 

sold tickets were returned early, please don’t wait 

until the last minute. Draw takes place on Thursday 

22nd of December. 
 

St. Stephen’s Day. Plans are being finalised for 

events on St Stephens’s day, details to follow, but 

we hope to match last year. 
 

Congratulations to the Intermediate footballers 

who won their relegation playoff against Craobh 

Chiarain Wednesday. The 1:15 to 1:09 victory 

secures their division 4 status for 2017. 
 

U21 Footballers were away to Ballymun in 

Championship where they lost by a point, while the 

B footballers are away to Round Towers Lusk and 

had no better luck.   
 

Thanks to the large attendance at last weeks 

Hurling meeting. Due to the level of active 

contribution, it was a very successful event. The 

feedback will help shape future plans for adult 

hurling within the club. 
 

Camogie.  Among the many roles the club is 

seeking to fill is that of Director of Camogie. Any 

expressions of interest please contact any member 

of the club executive. 
 

Colleges are beginning the announcements of their 

Fitzgibbon Cup Panels. Trinity, one of the first, 

have two Lucan Players Leon Breen and Niall 

Madden on their panel. How many Lucan players 

will feature across all colleges in 

Sigerson/Fitzgibbon duty? 
  

In the Camogie championship the Minor A’s lost 

to St Vincent’s 3:11 to 3:06 while the Minor C’s 

progressed to the shield semi with a win over 

Naomh Barrog.  
 

On the juvenile side awards evenings are 

dominating the schedule. Sunday last was the turn 

of the very successful U15 Footballers. Captain 

Jake Rooney got the coveted Players award, Alex 

Hanley the most improved player while mentors 

somewhat fudged the player of the year award 

giving it instead to the team as a whole. 

 

A fundraiser is being organised by the Adult 

Ladies Football. Event is on Friday 3rd February. 

They are looking for donation of dresses, jackets, 

coats and bags. There is some drop off dates 

organised for this side of Christmas, they are as 

follows: Tuesday 13th December from 7 to 9pm 

Thursday 15th December from 7 to 9pm 
 

South Dublin County Council wishes to advise 

all Clubs that last games before Christmas are 

scheduled to take place weekend of 17th/18th 

December 2016. Pitches will re-open weekend of 

14th/15th January 2017. 
 

The 25 card drive is on Friday night 9pm. 
 

The Cupla Focal club is in action on Monday 

nights 8pm. 
 

Set Dancing is back on Wednesday nights while 

the Bingo continues every Wednesday evening at 

8:30pm with free tea/coffee. 
 

Club Shop is open on Thursday 7pm-9pm and on 

Saturday 10:30am-1:30pm. 
 

Next Saturday its Christmas Party time for the 

Lucan District Credit Union Academy, on normal 

weekends it is on Saturday mornings 9:30am is the 

start for Girls and 10am for the Boys. New 

members (5+) always welcome. 
 

Lotto: There was no winner of this week’s €16,500 

lotto where the numbers were 2, 7, 8 and 26.  

This week’s sponsor was Carey’s Newsagent and 

next weeks ú17,000 draw will be managed by 

Team Shay Hurson. Tickets can be purchased 

online, at the club, in Carey’s Newsagents or in 

Vesey Arms or Kenny’s Bar. 

 

 
 

LUCAN PITCH & PUTT CLUB 
Results (Turkey 18 Nett) 

Gents Class 1 – Paddy Croke 44 Nett                                                                                                           

Gents Class 2 – Andy Fitzgerald 45 Nett  (B9)                                                                                                   

Gents Class 3 – Michael Stratford 42 Nett                                                                                                       

Ladies Overall Winner – Tracey Smith 45 Nett 

This weekend is the Turkey Bonanza (36 

Stableford). 

Darts Turkey Competition 

This is continuing every Friday night until 

Christmas. All welcome.  

Christmas Events 

The Christmas Carols will be Sat 17
th

 December 

and the children’s Christmas party will be Sunday 

18
th

 December at 4pm.  

 

ST. MARY’S CARDS 
1

st
: Maureen Carty.   2

nd
: Michael Bradley 

3
rd

: Cormac Gordon. 4
th

: John Carey 
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